
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE BOARD OF GOVERNORS OF
  BOLLINGTON ST JOHN’S C OF E PRIMARY   SCHOOL ON     
14TH MARCH 2018
Governors Present: 
Mike Akerman
 
Chair

Mel Walker

 
Headteacher   

Veronica Hydon



Frances Arnott


Faye Daley


Charlotte Simpson


Andrew Selwood

Arrived at Item 5

Tess Phillips


Jane Woodward



Paul Beardmore

Ellen Watson


Also in attendance: 
Tajinder Juss         
  
Clerk to the Governors
PART ONE – NON-CONFIDENTIAL BUSINESS

	
	
	Actions

	1
	APOLOGIES & ADDITIONAL AOB ITEMS
There were no apologies for absence.
AOB:
· GDPR
· Building Works
· MAT
The FGB agreed to consider the items of any other business under agenda item 9. 


	

	2
	CONFLICT OF INTEREST

Governors were asked to declare any potential pecuniary interest or conflict of interests with the business to be discussed during the meeting:
Canon Veronica Hydon is Vicar of Bollington and a governor at Bollington Cross C of E Primary School.

	

	3
	MEMBERSHIP 
There were no changes to the membership of the Governing Board since the last meeting. 

The Governing Board currently has two Foundation governor vacancies. 

	

	4
	PART ONE MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING

The part one minutes of the meeting held on 11th October 2017, subject to a minor typographic change, were confirmed as a correct record, and signed by the Chair. 
The action log was reviewed and the following matters arising were addressed:
· It was confirmed that the Chair has reviewed and updated the school website to ensure it is complaint with statutory governance requirements. 
· c/f: Directors Report: To include as an agenda item the article on the Rochford Review at the next Committee 1 & 2 meeting.
· c/f: To discuss the future vision of the school. The Chair and HT will meet and report back to the FGB at the summer term 2018 FGB meeting. 
It was confirmed that all other actions not addressed elsewhere in the meeting have been met and closed as appropriate. 

Andrew arrived at 6.50pm

	Comm. 1 & 2

Chair & HT

 

	5
	CHAIR’S ACTION

The Chair noted that the school was closed during December 2017 due to the lack of heating and the severe poor weather conditions.


	

	6
	PART ONE REPORTS FROM COMMITTEES AND

REPORTS FROM GOVERNORS WITH SPECIAL RESPONSIBILITIES

The following committee minutes have been received:

C1 & 2 on 16.2.18
C3 on 28.2.18
C4 on 13.3.18

The FGB approved the terms of reference as reviewed and recommended by the committees. 
There were no other reports from committees to receive.

Recommendations requiring the approval of the FGB are addressed under the relevant agenda item. 
There were no link governor reports to receive. 
Staffing Structure 2018/19
The HT reported that the staffing structure has been reviewed in line with the draft budget. Further staffing variables are subject to confirmation therefore the FGB agreed to receive and approve the staffing structure at the summer term 2018 FGB meeting. Staffing matters will also be addressed under the Part 2 agenda. 
Curriculum Plans
The HT noted that the curriculum plans are based on a two year rolling program and are posted on the school website. Committee 1 & 2 are due to review the plans at the summer term meeting. The FGB agreed to delegate approval for Curriculum Plans to Committee 1 & 2. 

	HT
Comm. 1 & 2



	7
	HEADTEACHER’S REPORT

Part one of the Headteacher’s report contained the following matters:

· Achievement

· Leadership and Management

· Behaviour and Safety

· Teaching and Learning

· Spiritual, Moral, Social and Cultural

· Pupil Premium 

· Sports Funding 
· Staff training

· Attendance

· Pupil Number

The FGB thanked the HT for the report. 

The HT informed governors that there has been work during assembly time to introduce pupils to their partner school in China. 
The school will be participating in a Mandarin programme due to be delivered by Tytherington High School for Gifted and Talented Maths pupils. 

	

	8
	GRANT APPLICATION
The Chair informed governors of the potential to apply for a grant under the Garfield Weston Foundation. It was agreed that the Chair will circulate details of the Garfield Weston grant for governors to review and to consider the type pf project it may assist. 

	Chair

	9
	FINANCIAL MATTERS
Draft annual budget for 2018-19:
The Chair informed the FGB that the scheduled meeting with the LA budget officer for this term was delayed and rearranged due to the poor winter weather conditions and only held this week. Therefore the budget papers from the meeting with the LA budget officer were not available for this FGB meeting. 
The Chair provided a verbal summary of the budget figures as follows:

Year 1 surplus position of £32,000

Year 2 projected surplus position of £88,000

Year 3 remains in a surplus position. 

On behalf of the FGB, the Chair commended the HT for managing the budget closely, ensuring efficiencies and improving the reputation of the school to increase pupil numbers. 

What will be the impact of the NFF (National Funding Formula)?

The NFF as agreed by the LA for the next two years is factored into the budget. There will be further changes in Year 3 which the school will have to manage. 
The FGB agreed in principle the draft budget details subject to the final budget papers from the LA budget officer to be circulated to all governors by email and reviewed at committee level. The FGB agreed to approve the budget in the summer term 2018. 

Review the Budget vs Actuals for 2017/18:
The Chair confirmed that the budget vs actuals have been reviewed and no major expenses have been incurred. The details are also reviewed at committee level. 
Set and evaluate the cost of the staffing structure for 2018/19:
This item was discussed under agenda item 6. 
SFVS:
The Chair has reviewed the SFVS and circulated the documentation to all governors. The FGB approved the SFVS for submission 31st March 2018. 
The annual accounts of the Unofficial School Fund and the audit certificate will be received at the summer term 2018 FGB meeting. 
The FGB approved Robin Richards as the auditor of the Unofficial School Fund for the next academic year.  

The Chair has reviewed the Manual of Internal Financial Procedures and circulated the documentation to all governors. The FGB approved the Manual of Internal Financial Procedures.
Staffing discussions and recommendation with financial implications from Committee 4 will be addressed under the Part 2 agenda. 
Buildings
The HT spoke on the cost impact of the building work proposed by Lancaster Maloney. Short term works required to the heating will be in the region of £28,000; this includes the emergency works carried out at the school in December 2017. Steve Lancaster has met with the Diocese and the Diocese regard the work as high priority. These works include renewing the pipework and radiators which are located in the top section of the school, the nursery / sea-cadets rooms and the required works to the boiler room to replace the pumps. Steve Lancaster has advised that due to the considerable work required across the school, the buildings work needs to be phased and this work constitutes Phase 1 of the required works. 
The FGB considered the costs for the required works and also the original bid which was for creating additional toilets. However, the development of additional toilets is subject to relocating the current disabled toilet as reviewed and reported by Committee 3. 

Could the school make a submission for a LA Capital Funding bid under Health and Safety for the required works?

Yes this could be considered. 

The amount of £28,000 is for work to be completed in the next financial year?
It is intended that the work would be carried out during the summer 2018. This is subject to a successful bid submission to the Diocese with a 10% contribution required by the school.

Following a considered discussion the FGB agreed the following:

· To submit a bid submission for £28,000 for the proposed Phase 1 work as outlined by Steve Lancaster. 

· To obtain quotes for works to the school toilets and Phase 2 of the heating works (school boilers) for submission of a LA capital bid. 
GDPR
The HT has attended the GDPR training and clearly outlined the implications including secure emails, data storage, consent, deletion of data amongst the other areas to governors. 
The FGB agreed to consider a central system such as Governor Hub or School Spider to help address compliance with GDPR. It was agreed that the HT will contact the LA to find out the cost of Governor Hub. Mike will contact School Spider to find out if this could provide a central system for governance purposes. 

From discussion, it was noted that there has been disappointing response and direction from the LA on the issue of the GDPR. The Clerk advised contacting Julie Gibbs the LA DPO for further guidance as required. The Clerk noted that a DPO can be shared across a cluster of schools. 
The FGB agreed to instigate a GDPR Policy and an assigned DPO as part of the work required to meet the requirements of the GDPR. 
MAT

On behalf of the governing board Charlotte has been attending meetings with the cluster schools on potential MAT developments. Charlotte spoke on the recent presentation by the Peak Learning Trust. The Peak Learning Trust is a proposed MAT with Tytherington High School and Dean Valley Primary. The Trust is inviting local schools to join the MAT and requested that FGB’s are asked to make a decision in principle on joining the proposed MAT. Charlotte has shared the Peak Learning Trust slide presentation with all governors. The target conversion date for the MAT is September 2019. 

From careful consideration, the FGB agreed that more information and discussion is required by governors in order to make a fully informed decision on the proposed Peak Learning Trust. This information has only just become available from the Trust and this is too tight a deadline within which to take such a fundamental decision. The FGB agreed for Charlotte to approach the Peak Learning Trust and find out if they could attend the school to provide a presentation to the FGB and also if other interested local schools could attend that meeting. 

	Chair
Chair

HT

HT

HT

Chair

FGB

Charlotte

	10
	ADMISSIONS ARRANGEMENTS
The FGB noted their approval the admissions arrangements for 2019/20 as agreed by email. 

	

	11
	STRATEGIC GOVERNANCE – ORGANISATIONAL ARRANGEMENTS

Governors discussed the arrangements need to be in place to support the board and assist it in exercising its functions expediently and confidently, so that it can stay focused on its core functions.  This includes the level of support it requires from a governance professional (clerk to governors). 

The FGB have discussed and agreed to explore a central governance portal to help improve governance arrangements. 

	

	12
	CLERKING ARRANGEMENTS FOR 2018-2019
The FGB agreed to the buy back of the current LA clerking service subject to the SLA. The FGB would like to continue with the services of the current LA Clerk. 

	

	13
	TERM DATES AND HOLIDAYS FOR NEXT ACADEMIC YEAR 2018-19

The term dates for 2018/19 including the five INSET days have been published on the school website as approved by governors at the previous FGB meeting. 


	

	14
	SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT PARTNER/EXTERNAL ADVISER/LEADERSHIP PARTNER VISIT

Julie Downing from ECM is due to attend the school to complete a school improvement review and the subsequent report will be circulated to all governors. 
The Chair confirmed that school external partner, Jane Brook has attended the recent HTPMP. 


	

	15
	DIRECTOR’S REPORT
The Director’s Report for the Spring Term 2018 contained the following matters:
Message from the Director of Children’s Services                                                                      
1. School Governance and Liaison update

2. Ofsted update to Short Inspections from January 2018

3. Newly Qualified Teachers

4. Consultation on revising Qualified Teacher Status and Teacher Career Progression

5. Special Educational Needs and Disability (SEND) update

6. 2018/19 Schools’ Funding Formula

7. Careers Guidance and Access for Education and Training Providers

8. Staffing updates

9. The Apprenticeship Levy – six months in

10. Determination of Local Authority Admission Arrangements and Coordination scheme 2019-2020

11. Processing In-Year Applications

12. Changes to The Admission Code for children previously in care outside of England

13. Reporting Violence and Aggression on PRIME

14. Missing Child Guidance

15 Cheshire East Children’s Safeguarding Board

16. Schools’ Audit Programme 2017/18

Further Information

Education System Strategic Procurement (ESSP)

Best4Business Programme and the Oracle Replacement Update)
The Clerk has provided a precis and further information on the articles to assist governors. The Clerk noted the date of the Cheshire East Annual Governors’ Conference supported by Cheshire East Association of Governing Bodies (CEAGB) which will take place on Friday 22nd June 2018 at Cranage Hall.   
Item 5: Special Educational Needs and Disability (SEND) update
Jane, SEND link governor is due to meet with the SENDCo to review the SEND toolkit. 
Item 16: Schools’ Audit Programme 2017/18

The Chair will review Appendix A. 
It was confirmed that Safeguarding articles are addressed termly by Jane, the link governor for Safeguarding. 


	Jane

Chair

	16
	GOVERNOR MONITORING, TRAINING AND DEVELOPMENT

Faye, the Training and Liaison Governor, maintains a log of governor training and has circulated the latest training and liaison link governor report. 
It was noted that Jane has completed the Exclusion training course. 

The Clerk advised that governors assigned to the Complaints Panel attend the training when it becomes available. 


	

	17
	SCHOOL POLICIES

The following policies were received and approved by the FGB: 
· Admissions 2019/20
· Collection of Children

· Confidentiality 

· Dismissal

· Educating Cared for Children

· Educational Residential

· RE

· Reporting Achievements

· SEND Information Report

· SEND Policy

	

	18
	PLANNED RESIDENTIAL VISITS

There were no planned residential visits to report at this meeting. 

	

	19

	MEETINGS

It was confirmed that the next full Governing Board meetings would be held on Wednesday 6th June 2018 at 6.30pm. 
	

	20
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

This was addressed under agenda item 9 as agreed. 

	


The meeting moved to the Part 2 agenda at 8.35pm
...................................................Chair
...........................................Dated
4

